Wayland Public Library
Board of Library Trustees
Minutes of Meeting January 15, 2014
Raytheon Room, Wayland Public Library



Present: Library Director Ann Knight; Trustees Aida Gennis (chair, presiding), Sally Cartwright, Anne Heller, Nan Jahnke, Lynne Lipcon, Thaddeus Thompson. Absent: None. Mr. Thompson had to leave the meeting at 9:30. 
 
Call to Order: 8:09 a.m.

Visitors and Public Comment
Kent Greenawalt, chair of the Planning Board; Sarkis Sarkisian, Town Planner; Bill Sterling, Council on Aging; and John Moynihan, Public Buildings Director all joined us for a portion of the  meeting; their comments are recorded below.

Minutes of Previous Meeting(s)
The minutes of November and December 2013 meetings were approved unanimously. 

Financial and Circulation Reports
Halfway through the fiscal year, the Library’s operating budget is on track, though Supplies expenditures continue to be disproportionately high. While State Aid can be used to make up the shortfall, Mrs. Jahnke suggested the Library ask for an increase in this line item in the FY2015-2016 budget to reflect our actual need; Supplies are currently funded at $7,500 for the year. Trustees also discussed requesting funding for a part-time Young Adult Services librarian next year.

Circulation is running about 1.8 percent ahead of last year, with significant gains in electronic media, up about 58%, and now accounting for about 4.5% of circulation overall.

Technology Collaboration with Schools
Mrs. Knight reported on a recent meeting of librarians and tech specialists in town. Participants addressed ways for different departments to work together to help young people engage with technology and to further the schools’ new Science Technology Engineering and Mathematics initiative. Leisha Simon is heading up the collaboration, which Mrs. Knights finds very promising. 

Facilities Planning
The Board heard concerns from the Planning Board that the parcel at Town Center that has been set aside for municipal use may be unsuited for a 40,000-square-foot building housing both Library and Council on Aging (COA) programs. Mr. Greenawalt cited several potential problems including the size of the parcel, conservation restrictions, parking capacity, and siting issues. 
Mr. Moynihan reviewed other options for the Library and COA – building separately or together—including at the current Town Building, the current DPW site at the Middle School, and the small daycare building already standing to the left of the Town Center entrance road from Route 20. 
Advantages and drawbacks of many different sites were reviewed, along with several possible building and program configurations. Among the issues discussed were the best mix of uses for Town Center, the compatibility of Library and COA programs, estimated cleanup costs at the DPW site, what constitutes a “central Library location,” the cost and space efficiencies of a joint Library/COA building, the size of the capital budget and the town’s appetite for building projects, what uses the current Library building might be put to, the idea of separating Library meeting space from the collections, new incidences of flooding at the Library, and the COA’s very pressing need for space. 
Mrs. Gennis and Mr. Sterling both expressed a wish for more clarity from the town about long-term facilities planning. Mr. Moynihan proposed a “facilities summit” among interested parties, Mr. Sterling suggested a town-wide forum, and Mr. Greenawalt stressed the importance of developing 20 and 40-year master plans. Mr. Sarkisian said the Planning Department could produce some conceptual plans for new thinking using funds from his budget.
After wrestling with all these issues and considering the suggestions, the Board thanked Mr. Greenawalt, Mr. Sarkisian, and Mr. Moynihan for their time and turned to a consideration of State funding for Library building projects. It seems a new round of library construction grants will be opened soon, but libraries must have a building site in hand before they apply. Trustees agreed that the new idea of building at the DPW/Middle School site merits careful consideration. Mrs. Knight agreed to find out whether this new site would present any special difficulties or advantages from the State’s point of view.

Library Outreach and Communications
Trustees discussed ways to reach out to residents through the Library website, social media, events, print publicity, and other channels. Mrs. Gennis will continue to explore getting advice from a college communications collective and Mrs. Knight will look at candidates for paid help.

New Flooding at the Library
Mrs. Knight reported on two recent flooding events at the Library, one just after Christmas and the other on January 11, after a sudden intense downpour. Unlike the major flood of 2010, which was caused by rising groundwater, these floods stemmed from drainage issues outside the emergency exit door in the Children’s Room. Trustees will send a memo to the Public Buildings Director, with a copy to the Acting Town Administrator, explaining the Library’s vulnerability to flooding at this site, especially during unstaffed hours on nights and weekends, and requesting that a civil engineer address the issue.

Other Building Issues
The Library has received complaints that the side entrance door is too heavy for some people with physical challenges to manage and that the entryway is difficult to negotiate. Trustees will explore the possibility of installing an electronic door opener with the Public Buildings Director (for a cost estimate) and the Town’s attorney (concerning ADA compliance).

Teens and Tween Grant
Mrs. Knight reported that she has not yet been able to attract an intern from the Simmons College library program for work on the "Serving Teens and Tweens" grant. Many Simmons students do not have cars, and the transportation challenge and the funds available are apparently not enough to attract interest. On a motion from Mrs. Gennis, seconded by Mrs. Heller, Trustees voted unanimously to investigate transportation incentives, such as reimbursing the intern for use of a Zipcar.
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Professional Development
Trustees granted Mrs. Knight’s request to close the Library for half a day (or a full day) of staff development in the spring, the date and times of closing to be at Mrs. Knight’s discretion. 

The Meeting Was Adjourned at 11:35 a.m. 

Documents for This Meeting 
1. Agenda of Meeting 01/15/14
2. Director’s Report 01/15/14
3. Minutes of Meeting 11/20/13
4. Minutes of Meeting 12/18/13
5. Financial Report 01/14/14
6. Circulation Report December 2013
7. Questions for Planning Board, 01/15/14

Next Meetings
· Monday, February 10, 2014, at 9 a.m., in the Raytheon Room, Wayland Public Library
· Wednesday, March 19, at 8:00 a.m., in the Raytheon Room, Wayland Public Library
· Wednesday, April 16, at 8:00 a.m., in the Raytheon Room, Wayland Public Library
· Monday, May 19, at 5:30 p.m., in the Raytheon Room, Wayland Public Library
· Wednesday, June 18, at 8:00 a.m., in the Raytheon Room, Wayland Public Library

Respectfully submitted by Nan Jahnke, Trustee, Board Secretary      
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